
 

He nui te akoranga ki Waterlea Great learning happens at Waterlea 

 
Hello, Kia Ora, Kia Orana, Bonjour, Talofa Lava, Taloha Ni, Bula Vinaka, Ni Hau, Namaste,  
Malo e Lelei, Deea awit, Sagutom, Fakalofa Lahi Atu, Dia daoibh, Sillaw, Huan Ying, Hola,  

Konichiwa, Guten Tag, Здравствуйте 

 

Newsletter 3 July 2024 

Important Dates 

5     July        Dawn hikoi up Te pane o Mataoho 

                      6am 

5     July        PTA Sausage Sizzle  

5     July        Matariki Assembly 12pm 

5     July        Last day of Term 2 

22   July        First day of Term 3 

22   July        New Cohort starts school     

31   July        Year 4  - 6  Swimming  Starts 

1     August   Structured Literacy Workshop for               

                       whaanau 3:00pm 

 

17 House Ave, Maangere Bridge, 09 636 4233, www.waterlea.school.nz 

We hope you all enjoyed the long weekend celebrating         
Matariki. Matariki  is a special occasion in the New Zealand  
calendar which marks the start of the Maaori New Year. It is  
signified by the Matariki cluster of stars reappearing in our 
night sky. This is a time to reflect on the past year, celebrate 
the present, and plan for the year ahead.  

The three key principles for Matariki are: 

Matariki Hunga Nui - Remembrance, honouring those we have 
lost since the last rising of Matariki. 

Matariki Ahunga Nui - Celebrating the present, gathering      
together to give thanks for what we have 

Matariki Manako Nui -  Looking to the future, looking forward 
to the promise of a new year. 

On Friday, join us for our hikoi at dawn to walk up Te Pane o 
Mataoho and you are welcome to come back to school for 
breakfast. We also have our Matariki Assembly in the David 
Lange Hall at 12pm and it would be great to see you there. 
Thanks for a great term of learning at Waterlea. A special 
thanks to our whanau, you have supported all our trips and 
came along to the Teacher Led Conferences held last week. We 
had 92 % of families attend last week and have more booked 
this week and after the holidays. Just a reminder that school is 
closed for 2 weeks for holidays at the end of this week and 
reopens on Monday 22 July at 9am. We wish all our staff, 
whaanau and tamariki a happy, safe and restful break. We look 
forward to seeing you all back for Term 3. 



Attendance Procedures 

We have a whole school system if your child is going to be late or staying home because they are sick. The 
system is to let the school know through email or phone by 9am. If we haven’t heard from you we will 
send a text. If your child is sick for more than 3 days in a row, you will need to provide a medical            
certificate from your doctor. During Term 1 this year, our school had 75% of all our students with regular 
attendance or coming to school more than 90% of the time. That means we have a quarter of our tamariki 
who have irregular, moderate and chronic absences (see the breakdown below). A couple of ways we can 
increase our regular attendance rate at Waterlea would be to take family trips during the holidays and 
make appointments after 3pm when possible. When children are well, coming to school everyday helps 
their learning, builds confidence and social skills, and supports their overall hauora or wellbeing. We     
understand that sometimes it can be a real challenge getting children to school. If you would like support 
in this area let us know because we’d be very happy to help. 



A few weeks ago on Saturday 22 June, with the help of some incredible sponsors, the PTA 
hosted the annual Waterlea Quiz Night. It was an awesome night, celebrating all things 
from Around the World. We had postal services, pilots and planes, hot air balloons,  
tourists and even Daft Punk made an appearance. We really loved seeing the effort you 
all went to in making your costumes really shine on the night.  
  
Our live auction and silent auction items this year were fantastic. An example of some 
things we had available were: Rocket Lab tours, a year’s supply of cereal from Hubbards, 
a ‘Stay-Cation’ package for Sky City, ‘School Holiday’ packs with vouchers from all over 
Auckland, Audi NZ x Huffer men’s jacket, CHI Haircare packages. There were a whopping 
39 items or packages all together. One of our amazing parents helped rustle up so many 
of these goodies and sponsorships this year and we are so unbelievably grateful for you 
and your time that you dedicated to this. So let’s give a huge thumbs up and thank you to 
Sharnie Warren. Also, if you were one of the sponsors who donated items or services to 
our extensive list this year, we sincerely thank you.  
  
Our final numbers are still being calculated, however, we have managed to raise  
approximately $14,000 for Waterlea School. Thankfully with this kind of money plus the 
amount we have raised in other activities this year, we will be able to fully fund the 
‘beautification’ project the school has requested at the start of the year. We can’t wait to 
see what amazing things happen to our school grounds.  
  
We still have a few more things lined up for the remainder of the year, such as the Disco, 
Cookie Dough selling and a surprise fundraising activity which will be sure to dazzle. Keep 
your eyes peeled as these opportunities are not to be missed.    

From the PTA…... 
















